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SCAG Approves Support for 30/10 Initiative

Yesterday, the Southern California Association of Governments (SCAG) Regional Council approved a SCAG Board Report to support the 30/10 Initiative. This item was held over from last month due to last month’s lengthy discussion on SB 375. Art Brown from the City of Buena Park complimented me on a recent presentation to cities regarding 30/10. He stated that the initiative makes a lot of sense and expressed his support for the approach. The report passed unanimously.

Gold Line Foothill Extension Construction Authority Board Supports 30/10

At the September 22, 2010 Metro Gold Line Foothill Extension Construction Authority Board meeting, the Construction Authority Board voted unanimously to support Metro’s 30/10 plan. In doing so, the Board commended Mayor Villaraigosa for initiating and championing the plan and urged the Los Angeles County Congressional delegation and Senators Boxer and Feinstein to support the 30/10 plan as a means to stimulate the region’s economy and improve mobility and air quality. The Gold Line Foothill Extension is one component of the 30/10 plan and would extend the Gold Line from its existing terminus at Sierra Madre Villa in Pasadena in two phases: first from Pasadena to Azusa and second from Azusa to Claremont.
Gateway Cities Service Providers Meeting
 

Yesterday, staff and various service providers participated in a Gateway Cities Service Providers meeting hosted by Norwalk Transit. These meetings are conducted to communicate agency plans and projects, and to ensure all of the region's transit partners are working in a coordinated manner to best serve all our customers. Topics included a briefing on the December 2010 service changes and a look ahead at potential June 2011 changes, a description of our Operations reorganization and new Service Council structure, a recap on the findings of the Blue Ribbon Committee and updates from all meeting participants on their agency's / city's recent and possible upcoming service changes and projects.

 

Participants at the meeting included representatives from Orange County Transportation Authority, Norwalk Transit, Long Beach Transit, the LA County Department of Public Works and the cities of Bell Gardens, Downey and South Gate.  Metro Gateway Cities Service Council Representatives George Bass and Wally Shidler also attended.

Metro in the Community
Volunteers and staff, including Ms. Traffic, were at the AltCar Expo in Santa Monica last weekend. They promoted public transportation, passed out information on Expo Phase 1 to Culver City and the Westside Subway Extension projects. They also gave safety tours for the public on a Silver articulated Metro Liner coach. This week volunteers supported Rideshare Week by staffing information tables at Los Angeles City College, City of Pasadena and Century City. Bus operators also talked to young students at Rosewood Elementary School in Commerce and taught them how to stay safe around buses and trains. This calendar year, volunteers have talked up Metro with over 230,000 residents at 85 community events throughout Los Angeles County.
Expo Construction Notice

Closure Along Exposition Boulevard from Western Avenue to Arlington Avenue

As part of the construction of the Expo Line project, work crews will stage temporary full closures along

Exposition Boulevard, from Western Avenue to Arlington Avenue, for reconstruction of various intersections.

Exposition Boulevard will be closed to through traffic at the following intersections—

• Western Avenue Intersection - 9:00 a.m. Thursday, October 14 to 9:00 p.m. Sunday, October 17

• Gramercy Place Intersection - 9:00 a.m. Wednesday, October 20 to 9:00 p.m. Friday, October 22

• Arlington Avenue Intersection - 9:00 a.m. Monday, October 25 to 9:00 p.m. Thursday, October 28

Please click here to view the construction notice.  http://libraryarchives.metro.net/DB_Attachments/101008_EXPO_Construction_Notice_MID-CORRIDOR_Expo_Blvd_Reconstruction.pdf
7th Avenue and 11th Avenue/Degnan Boulevard

As part of the construction of the Expo Line project, work crews will temporarily close 7th Avenue and 11th Avenue/Degnan Boulevard at the intersection with Exposition Boulevard, along the Exposition right-of-way, for reconstruction and paving.
Exposition Boulevard will be closed to through traffic at the following intersections—

• 7th Avenue - 9:00 a.m. Monday, October 11 to 9:00 p.m. Wednesday, October 13, 2010

• 11th Avenue/Degnan Blvd - 9:00 a.m. Thursday, October 14 to 9:00 p.m. Saturday, October 16

Please click her to view the construction notice. http://libraryarchives.metro.net/DB_Attachments/101008_EXPO_Construction_Notice_MID-CORRIDOR_Expo_Blvd_Reconstruction_7th-11th.pdf
Procurement Postings for Next Week

Engine Oil IFB
Procurement will release an Invitation for Bids (IFB) next week to procure Engine Oil for the bus fleet. The procurement process blackout period is expected to run from October 14, 2010 through January 31, 2011.

Engine Oil is needed to lubricate the engine’s internal mechanisms. Award of a contract will provide a commitment from the supplier to ensure availability at a fixed, competitive price.

Any inquiries concerning this procurement action during the blackout period must be directed to and may only be answered by Tanya Allen, Procurement Planning Administrator, at (213) 922-1018.
Relocation Planning, Coordination, and Implementation Services (RFP)
Procurement will release a Request for Proposals (RFP) No. PS11643032, next week to obtain Relocation Planning, Coordination, and Implementation services.  The procurement process blackout period is expected to run from October 11, 2010 through November 15, 2010.
Any inquiries concerning this procurement action during the blackout period must be directed to and may only be answered by Kenneth Takahashi, Sr. Contract Administrator at (213) 922-1047.
Metro Subway Station Entrance Canopy Project (IFB)
Procurement will release an IFB No. C0972 next week for the Metro Subway Station Entrance Canopy Project. The procurement process blackout period is expected to run from October 11, 2010 through December 31, 2010.

This procurement will require bidders to construct canopies for Metro Red Line station entrances.

Any inquiries concerning this procurement action during the blackout period must be directed to and may only be answered by Bruce Warrensford, Director of Contract Administration, at (213) 922-7338.

Remanufacture Ford Expedition Engines (IFB)  

Procurement will release an IFB next week to procure 21 remanufacture engines for current Ford Expedition vehicles. The procurement process blackout period is expected to run from October 11, 2010 through November 3, 2010.

This procurement will provide remanufactured engines for current Ford Expedition vehicles in use. The contractor will be expected to remanufacture the engines, deliver and warrant them based on the technical specifications.

Any inquiries concerning this procurement action during the blackout period must be directed to and may only be answered by Lily Lopez, Contract Administrator, at (213) 922-4639.

Media Planning and Placement (RFP)
Procurement will release an RFP next week to procure advertising planning placement services. The procurement process blackout period is expected to run from October 4, 2010 through December 15, 2010.

The Customer Communications Department is seeking a qualified and experienced media-planning firm or individual to recommend media buys and negotiate rates for advertising Metro services.  

The selected firm will professionally represent Metro regarding advertising to all print, outdoor, broadcast, online and other community and multi-cultural media outlets; field all solicitations for advertising; research and analyze effectiveness of individual advertising outlets in delivering Metro’s message to its various target audiences; develop and justify recommended media buys in writing within budgetary constraints in a timely manner in accordance with the annual advertising plan as well as provide justifications of all media selections according to Metro guidelines.

Any inquiries concerning this procurement action during the blackout period must be directed to and may only be answered by Linda Wasley, at (213) 922-4186.
Upcoming CEO Meetings & Events

Next week, I will be participating in the Central City Association’s Symposium entitled “Downtown 2020: Continuing the Renaissance”. I will also be attending the Los Angeles Current Affairs Forum Luncheon featuring Supervisor Zev Yaroslavsky and attending the Air Quality Management District’s Climate Change Forum and meeting with State Senator Carol Liu.
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